Academic Department Managers

Brown-bag lunch meeting

January 17, 2008
Topic:
UCSC- Spring Spotlight

April 5 – 18

Michael McCawley is visiting department chair meetings at each division to enlist support from faculty in campus “yield” efforts. Some details that he shares:

· Campus hosted 7500 students/families/friends last year (“Experience UCSC”)

· This year (“Spring Spotlight”) will be shorter (2 weeks) and will target only students (and families) who have been accepted to UCSC.

· Acceptance letters will be sent out on March 15.

· There will be limited campus tours March 17 through March 30.

· Four regional receptions and an e-mail campaign round out the Admissions activities.

Other factors to consider:

· Easter is early this year and as a result many school districts have spring breaks during the weeks of March 17 through March 28. L.A. Unified schools are off March 17 – 21 (our finals week) and Santa Cruz, San Jose, Pajaro, Cabrillo are off March 24 – 28 (our spring break; March 28 is our administrative holiday).

· It is possible that we will see visitors to campus during these two weeks.

· Admissions will be offering limited numbers of campus tours per day during these two weeks. http://admissions.ucsc.edu/see/campusTour/
· Admissions website is discouraging visits during these two weeks; some prospective students and families may still visit department offices.

· Be looking for an email next week from Michael McCawley and Beatrice Atkinson-Myers that will be asking for your department’s plans for this year’s Spring Spotlight.

Ideas for developing departmental programs for “Spring Spotlight”:

· SOE has a full-time orientation/admissions staff person who coordinates Open Houses, with faculty and staff participation. Website from last year at: http://www.soe.ucsc.edu/advising/undergraduate/tours.html
· Biological Sciences has tried different approaches:

· MCD department chair was available last year during lunch hour each day to meet with any visitors who were interested; there were many (?) days when no one showed up.

· EE (primarily Marine Sciences majors) had these visitors directed down to Long Marine Lab where faculty, staff, grad students (as available) talked with the groups – highly successful.

· Film & Digital Media has a multi-faceted program:

· Informative email and voicemail messages which direct visitors to make their plans based on the following events.

· Two scheduled faculty sessions (scheduled on separate days within the campus event period): three faculty (one from each area of program – critical studies, production, digital media) give brief presentation and then open to Q&A. Facility tour follows, assisted by student representatives.

· Most other weekdays (with a set and published schedule) staff are available at 4 pm to give a brief overview of the program and answer questions. Any drop-in visitors are encouraged to attend that day’s presentation, if they will still be on campus. Short tours might be possible but are not guaranteed.

· Create messages (voice mail, website) that give visitors enough information while they are making travel plans. Publish as much specific information as possible.

· Have specific orientation sessions set up (faculty and/or staff presentations) in order to direct visitors to those days, dates and/or times when they call or drop in; creates a “here’s what we can offer you” environment rather than a “drop everything when visitors show up” chaos. Film & Digital Media posts the following information all year: http://film.ucsc.edu/program/prospectives.html
· Decide whether visitors will be able to visit classes.

· Check with faculty to see if any are willing/interested

· Consider that classes are “adjusting” during first two weeks of the quarter

· What size class is best?; where is it offered?; how to minimize the disruption to normal functioning of the class?

· Coordinate faculty involvement as early as possible

· Important to have department chair support

· Outreach committee can be appointed with service credit

· Some departments also employ graduate students for presentations

· Coordinate presentation schedule between departments (especially within same division)

· Student representatives can be good contacts for prospective students (email addresses can be given to individual visitors; with student reps’ permission, of course)

· Request a list from Admissions for all students who were accepted into a specific major; send targeted email to these students; include orientation/presentation schedule. 

